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Next Regular 
Board Meeting 

6:30 PM 
August 12, 2024 

 

THE  SEPTEMBER   

 HERALD  

DEADLINE IS 

AUG 15, 2024 

Join us at the West Pool for Pooch Plunge 

Saturday August 17, 11am—1pm 

Bring your  dog for a swim and enjoy some snacks for both you and 
your Pooch 
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      ASSOCIATION 
      NEWS 

SEPTEMBER  HERALD DEADLINE IS  
AUGUST 15, 2024 

MANAGERS: 
Business Office       Katie Kidwell             303-793-0230 
                       businessmgr@homesteadinthewillows.org 
Landscape               Nancy Bauer               303-241-6212 
Tennis Facilities     Jill Ellsworth               303-808-4513 
Pool                        Jaylene Jones               303-617-0221 
ACC                      accmgr@homesteadinthewillows.org 
 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS: 
President               James Keating               720-701-0463         
                                    pres@homesteadinthewillows.org  
VP                         Michael Garnsey           303-210-9152 
                                       vp@homesteadinthewillows.org 
Secy                      Ginny Karlberg             303-564-6336            
                                      sec@homesteadinthewillows.org 
Treasurer               Steve Bell                     303-886-1844 
                                    treas@homesteadinthewillows.org 
Mem at Large       Robb Origer                  303-668-0452 
                              member@homesteadinthewillows.org                               
COMMITTEES: 
ACC/Design Review;  Covenant Review Taskforce 
Swim Team,  Social Committee 
  All committee meetings are open to residents.   

REPORTS TO THE ASSOCIATION  When an 
Association member wishes to report observed problems 
or any concerns or helpful ideas pertaining to the  
assigned areas of responsibility of the Architectural  
Control Committee, Landscape, Pools, or Business  
Office, please include your name and telephone  
number when you call and leave a message so that we 
may return your call.  The Association does not act on 
anonymous calls. 

MOVING FROM HOMESTEAD?  If you move 
from Homestead and retain ownership of your home, it 
is your responsibility to pay the Homeowners dues.  
Remember:  Please notify the Business office of your 
new address.  Dues are always due March 1st.  If you 
are a Renter, you should forward all notices to the 
Homeowner. 
 
THE HOMESTEAD HERALD is published monthly 
for residents of Homestead in the Willows.  The  
Business Office is located at 5896 E. Geddes Ave., 
(West Pool House) Centennial, CO 80112.  News 
items or advertisements must be submitted by the  
15th of the month prior to publication.  Email  
businessmgr@homesteadinthewillows.org.                 
Call 303-793-0230 for commercial rates, ad sizes or 
other information.    

BUSINESS OFFICE HOURS 
5896 E. Geddes Ave. 

Hours:     Monday, Wednesday,  Friday 
                        9:00 am — 3:00 pm 
Phone:   303-793-0230 
Fax:         303-793-0109 
Email:  businessmgr@homesteadinthewillows.org 
Website:   www.homesteadinthewillows.org 

BOARD MEETING 

The next regular Board of Directors meeting for  
community input and manager’s reports will be 

                 
  Monday,  August 12, 2024 

              Business Office,  6:30 pm  

BOARD MEETING MINUTES:  In an effort to  
provide timely Board information to the Membership,  
UNOFFICIAL MINUTES of each Board meeting 
will be published in the next issue of the Herald.   
Official, approved copies of all Minutes will be on file 
and available at the Business Office.  
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The Homestead Playgroup 
· We provide meet-ups for ages 0 - 6 

· We connect new families & experienced 
families 

· We explore parks & activities around town 

· We are here for you & your young   family 
 
Email Ana or Kate at  
homesteadplaygroup@gmail.com to sign up or 
ask questions. 

 

CALL TO REPORT 
Waste Connections                                 303-288-2100 

      (HOA Trash Co.—Pick-up day is Wednesday) 

                      www.wasteconnections.com 

Airport Traffic Complaints                   303-790-4709 

Centennial City Services (24/7)             303-325-8000 

Vandalism or Speeders 

   Arapahoe County Sheriff’s Dept.          303-795-4711 

Street Light Problems:  

                              email odlighting@xcelenergy.com                      

Barking Dogs 

   Arapahoe County Animal Control        303-325-8070      

Pot Holes                                                 303-325-8000 

Hazardous Waste Pick-up                  1-800-449-7587 

Graffiti                                                     303-795-4711 

Water Breaks                                          303-770-8625 

Sewer Back-up’s                                     303-779-0261 

Div. of Wildlife -Coyotes                        303-291-7227 

Noise—Fiddlers Green                          303-486-8275 

ADVERTISING RATES 
Personal Ads (30 words or less)             $  15.00 
Commercial Ads (30 words or less)       $  20.00 
Display Ads: 
1/8 page (2 ¾  x 1 ¾”)                            $  45.00 
¼ page (2¾ x 3½”)                                 $  65.00 
½ page (6”x 3½”)                                   $ 105.00 
Full Page (6 ”x 7½”)                               $185.00 
 
 Deadline is the 15th of each month preceding 
publication. All display ads must be high  
resolution jpeg, png or tif files.  Photographs to be 
used must be half tone.  Ad’s may be emailed to  
businessmgr@homesteadinthewillows.org.   
Include text ads in the body of your email.  Pay 
for three months at the time you place the ad 
and you will receive the 4th month free.  
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Go to donors.vitalant.org  

use BLOOD DRIVE CODE 100560302 

Or call (877) 258-4825 to schedule your 
appointment 

Monday August 19, 2024 by appoint-
ment 

9:00am - 1:00pm 
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HOMESTEAD NEIGHBOROOD WATCH? 

Teen pranks and vandalism are becoming a more serious issue that impacts our neighborhood. Recent 

incidents involving dangerous behaviors have raised alarm bells and the Board is considering forming a 

Neighborhood Watch and Walk.  

 

THE DISTURBING BEHAVIORS:  

 Pranks and Dangerous Stunts 

Some teens have been stopping cars on Homestead Parkway using traffic cones or by stretching dog 

waste bags across the street.   Witnesses also report seeing teens lying in the street, waiting for unsus-

pecting drivers. Once a car stops, they pelt it with bags of dog waste, eggs, or rocks. Meanwhile, their 

friends film the driver’s reaction. While these pranks seem hilarious to the tweens or teens, the poten-

tial for a tragic accident is real. While we’ve not had personal injury that we are aware of to date - we all 

agree we’d like to avoid this for any Homestead families or visitors. Would you want your new teen 

driver to encounter this? Or your elderly parents?   

 

Motorized Vehicles on Greenbelt Paths 

Motorized vehicles are prohibited on the greenbelt paths yet motorized scooters seem to have re-

placed bicycles as the preferred way for your child to head out to swim team practice or over to a 

friend’s house. If your child uses an electric scooter, they need to use the bike lanes on the road.  If your 

child uses a push scooter, teach them to move off the path if they see parents with strollers, young tod-

dlers or the elderly out walking. Our greenbelt paths are used by every demographic in the community, 

and  we all need to be respectful of others.  Pedestrians always have the right of way. 

 

What the Board of Directors is prepared to do:  If the Homeowner’s Association (HOA) needs to hire 

extra security or other surveillance/oversight to combat this behavior and ensure that our neighbor-

hood remains safe, the cost will be passed along to all homeowners. Homeowners are encouraged to 

call the police immediately if your car is forced to stop on Homestead Parkway. 
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National Night Out 

National Night out is an annual community-

building campaign that promotes police/

community partnerships and neighborhood  ca-

maraderie to make neighborhoods safer, more 

caring places to live.  

Save the Date 

Tuesday, August 6th 5-7pm 

North Pool Parking Lot 
Arapahoe County Sheriff’s will be onsite to 

handout goodies.   
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Landscape Logic 

By Nancy Bauer 

When it is hot, the weeds arrive 

Typical weeds in the hottest part of the growing 
season include spurge, purslane, mallow, bindweed 
and thistle.  Except for bindweed and thistle, one 
of the best controls is simply using mechanical 
means to eradicate them-namely, pulling them out 
or hoeing, if the area permits. 

But don't pull that thistle or bindweed!  

If you've ever noticed that some weeds seem to 
proliferate after you pull them, you're right!  This 
happens with certain weeds that have regenerative 
root systems.  Literally, the more you pull them, 
the more weeds you'll get back. 

  

When it comes to thistle and field bindweed, stop 
before you pull!   Both weeds have amazingly long 
root systems.  When you pull these weeds, most of 
the root system remains underground and will 
simply grow more weeds to replace the one you 
pulled. 

 

The best control for these weeds is applying a 
treatment that will kill the above-ground plant 
and the root system so that they will be dealt with 
for good.  If these weeds are in the lawn, be sure 
to select a product that will not harm the grass. 

Some herbicides used to zap the designated weed 
may be harmful to other plants due to drift.  Be 
very careful what you spray and when, as even a 
slight breeze can take the product where you 
don't want it.  

 

August Quick Gardening Tips 

*Last month to fertilize roses. Get this done by 
August 15th. 

*Powdery mildew can be a problem for roses, 
lilacs, columbine, asters, and turf. Restrict late 
day overhead watering by watering before noon 
to allow plant material to dry out. 

*Weed your garden frequently. Watch to see that 
weeds do not grow so large that they drop seeds!! 

*Add some mulch to trees and shrubs beds. 
Mulch reduces evaporation from the soil into the 
air and also keeps the soil slightly cooler. 

(Continued on page 13) 
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Lawns 

As we move into August our hot and dry condi-
tions here in Colorado continue which in turn 
challenges us with keeping our lawns looking 
green, weed free and healthy. Lawns that suffer 
drought stress risk having broadleaf weeds, 
grassy weeds, and disease and insect pressures. 
Pay particular attention to areas in full sun, or on 
south or western facing slopes. 

What are signs of a drought stressed lawn? 

*Wilting appearance which will often show up in 
the same location 

*Footprints or lawn mower tracts that remain in 
the lawn at least one-half hour after the mowing 

*The turf is turning a shade of blue grey 

*Brown spots/areas 

What can you do to prevent drought 
stress? 

*If you have a sprinkler system, make sure the 
heads are properly operating and are providing 
adequate coverage.  

Sometimes heads can get out of alignment, be-
come clogged or even possibly be broken. 

*Water your lawn between 10 pm - 6 am this is 
the period when it is typically cooler, less windy 
and the humidity is higher, so evaporation losses 
are less. 

*For brown spot areas extra watering can be ben-
eficial in recovery 

 

(Continued from page 12) 
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Proud to celebrate our 10th year maintaining Willows in the 

Homestead greenbelts.   

We also do residential repair work. 

303-660-8360           since 1985 

waterketchsprinkler.com 
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POOL CLOSURE DATES 

As the end of summer approaches, please note the following pool closure dates: 

 NORTH POOL:            Last day to swim is  August  11, 2024 

                                       Lap Swimming continues through September 2, 2024 

                                       Closed for the season on September 2, 2024 

  

SOUTH POOL:             Last Day to swim is September 2, 2024 

                                     Lap Swimming ends on September 2, 2024 

                                     Closed for the season on September 2, 2024 

  

WEST POOL:                Last Day to Swim is August 11, 2024 

                                    Closed for the season August 11, 2024 
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HOMESTEAD IN THE WILLOWS HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION  

Regular Board Meeting July 8, 2024 – Unofficial Minutes   

  

TAKEAWAYS:  1. The Board is considering a $100 fee per family to increase patrols to stop youth Vandalism. 

                             2.  Parents are asked to talk to your children about vandalism to cars on Homestead Parkway 

 

CALL TO ORDER:  Vice President, Michael Garnsey called the meeting to order at 5:20pm. Present were: 

Member at Large, Robb Origer; Treasurer, Steve Bell; Tennis Manager, Jill Ellsworth; Social Committee Co-

chair, Olivia Phillips; and Business Manager, Katie Kidwell. Secretary Ginny Karlberg attended the meeting via 

Zoom. Homeowner Lori Vogt attended a portion of the meeting. 

MINUTES: The minutes of the June 10 regular meeting were approved as read.   

 

RATIFICATION OF BOARD ACTIONS: None 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

SOCIAL COMMITTEE: Social Committee co-chair Olivia reported great feedback from the July 4 celebration.  

The children in the bike parade were cheered on by residents along the route and they had a great turnout for the 

pool party.  Landon Haaf and Cole Walton acted as MC’s and kept the event running smoothly. The event co- 

chairs plan to tweak a few things for next year but overall, the move to the South Pool worked well. Many thanks 

to the event chairs: Kate Haaf, Morgan Walton, Lauren Garner, and Karli Boone. More food truck nights are 

scheduled for July and August.  Dates can be found in the Homestead Herald and on the HOA website and social 

media. A blood drive is scheduled at the North Pool for August 9 and National Night Out will be held on        

August 6.  The last summer event will be Movie Night, scheduled for August 30 at the South Pool. 

 

SWIM TEAM: Swim Team is preparing to host 9–10-year-old prelims at the North Pool on Wednesday, July 10. 

The Swim Team is trying out a new sound system and looking into adding Venmo for concession stand payment, 

which is becoming the norm at other pools.  

 

MANAGER REPORTS:   

POOL: Front Range Recreation submitted a written report.  There are still some complaints of rough spots at the 

West Pool.  The Board agreed that prior to the season opening in 2025 the pool will be completely drained, and 

the surface inspected again for rough spots prior to the 2025 opening. The ACES swim club will rent the North 

Pool for tryouts the week of July 15 and for afternoon practices from September – October. 

(Continued on page 26) 
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LANDSCAPE: Manager Nancy Bauer provided a written report. The Comcast pedestal box replacement and 

cable line burial were delayed but Comcast will be onsite July 11 and 12 to continue.  Most of the proposed 

2024 tree work has been completed and multiple shrubs have been pruned. Entry bed maintenance was        

performed on June 30 and Maple trees throughout the property were treated with deep root injections. Various 

shrub beds have been cleaned up or mulch added. 

 

TENNIS: Manger Jill Ellsworth reported that the West Courts would be resurfaced from July 15 – 19. An email 

blast was sent to the community to notify them of their closure. Summer Junior Team Tennis (JTT) ends the 

week of July 15 and several JTT teams are advancing to State. Shade awnings have been installed on the North 

Courts and Jill would like to purchase additional awnings for the South and West courts. No decision was 

made. The Board and Jill discussed Pickleball. The Board directed Jill to post signs prohibiting pickleball play 

per the City of Centennial ordinance. Homeowners are asked to respect the ordinance because if the City     

continues to receive reports of pickleball play on Homestead courts, the Association (and therefore all        

homeowners) may be fined. 

 

ACC: Manger Emily Maxfield submitted a written report. The committee would be meeting Tuesday, July 9 

and would be addressing the all-white painted brick home trend, a new roofing material request and finalizing 

the changes to the ACC application. 

 

HOA Taskforce:  The committee has walked, and citation letters have been mailed to affected properties.     

The HOA Board members will follow up on driveway citations because of the cost of that repair. 

 

BUSINESS: Katie reported on dues and fence assessment collection. Homestead is running out of licenses for 

the Alta Open application to let owners into the pool and tennis courts. The office is deleting registrants who 

haven’t ever used the app so that new members can be added without increasing fees. 

 

FINANCIAL REPORT: Treasurer, Steve Bell reported that the HOA is on budget for operating expenses. The 

HOA has exceeded the Reserve Fund budget due to the cost of clean-up after the April storm and some       

unexpected landscape and irrigation repairs caused by the ADA ramp installation but there are enough funds to 

cover those extra expenses.  

 

(Continued from page 25) 

(Continued on page 27) 
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HOMEOWNER COMMENTS: Homeowner Lori Vogt approached the Board about a problem with her    

privacy fence where it joins the Perimeter Fence. Katie will contact the Warranty Department at Split Rail about 

the issue.  Lori then asked why the newly installed speed limit sign on E. Geddes Ave. near Holly Street says 

the speed limit is 30 mph. She thought the speed limit in Homestead was 25 mph. The Board had no knowledge 

of the change and suggested Lori contact the City of Centennial. They also noted that the City is currently   

writing speeding tickets for 13 mph over the posted limit so drivers should beware. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: The City of Centennial had approached the Board to grant an easement at the corner of Holly 

St and Dry Creek Road. The Board requested that the City also adopt responsibility for the timber retaining wall 

along Dry Creek Road just west of the Fire Station. The City insists the retaining wall belongs to the             

Association despite being on the street side of the city sidewalk. No further response from the City has been 

received.  

 

The Board signed the contract with the ACES Swim Club for the 2024 rental of the North Pool.  

 

NEW BUSINESS: The Board discussed the continuing problem of Homestead vandalism. Teens or tweens are 

stopping cars on Homestead Parkway and then throwing eggs, dog waste and rocks at the stopped cars. Some 

teens are lying in the street on dares. All is being filmed for posting on social media. The Board agreed that the 

Social Committee will start a Neighborhood Watch & Walk to patrol the area as well as the North and South 

pool parking lots. The HOA will press charges against any perpetrators. Parents are asked to impress upon their 

children the danger of car assaults to both their own children and the drivers. Homestead needs parents to help 

their children realize the potential tragedy that could occur if this behavior continues. The Board will ask for 

increased patrols on Homestead Parkway and considered charging an additional fee to all owners to pay for 

security if needed. Michael moved and Steve seconded a motion to approve the payment plan proposal from 

account 783. The motion passed unanimously.  Michael moved and Steve seconded a motion to approve the 

payment plan proposal from account 789. The motion passed unanimously. Michael moved and Steve seconded 

a motion to approve the proposed payment plan for account 508. The motion passed unanimously.           

 

ADJOURNMENT AND CALENDARING: The meeting adjourned at 7:40pm. The next regular Board    

Meeting will be on Monday, August 12, at 6:30pm. at the Business Office.  

 

 

 

 

(Continued from page 26) 
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Unofficial ACC Meeting Minutes 6/25 & 7/9 

Appeals:  
Homeowners appealed ACC denials for sliding glass windows  

Homeowners position was that the sliding glass windows are a like-for-like replacement and        
allow for more air flow with their attic fan. The ACC upheld the denial based on the ACC   
history that sliding glass windows are not an approved aesthetic.  
 

Homeowners appealed the ACC’s denial of lighting that was installed prior to application. 
Homeowners position was that they didn’t know they had to apply and that the neighbors like it. 
The ACC upheld the denial based on the decision that the lighting would not have been          

 approved if properly applied for prior to installation, as the ACC is in agreement that the style 
does not fit the traditional aesthetic. 

 
General Discussion: 

The ACC adopted a new policy for stained front doors: 
        Any application for a stained front door must include the actual quote/picture of the requested 

door with stain color. The ACC will no longer accept pictures of other people’s front doors as an 
example.   

       The ACC agrees to break down major elements with the criteria that is used to make decisions on 
applications. These guidelines will be made available to homeowners when complete.  

       The ACC disclaims that element changes aren’t updated in real time and part of the approval 
process is to guarantee consistency in those situations. 

 
Paint: 

All-white painted brick homes  
       The ACC discussed at length the trend of homeowners wanting to paint their siding and brick all 

white. The ACC reached an agreement to remove White Dove as an acceptable paint color, as it 
appears too white when on an entire home. To keep the color schemes simple, White Dove will 
be removed as a pre-approved body color for all homes, whether painted brick or not, as there are 
other shades of white that are pre-approved.  

 
Roofing: 

       A BarTile rep presented some updated materials to the ACC that are alternatives to concrete tile 
products no longer available. The ACC reviewed what was presented and updated the roofing 
guidelines. Options for Concrete Tile Roofing are as follows:  

              Bartile Split Timber (Brushed or Ruffcut) (Cottage style not approved)  
Colors: Driftwood Blend, Durango Blend 
Bartile Legendary Split Timber (Brushed or Rusticut) (Cottage style not approved) 
Colors: Driftwood Blend, Durango Blend  
Bartile New England Slate  
Color: Colonial Grey 

 
General Discussion: 

       Window trim/brickmold –If a homeowner intends to replace the trim/brickmold when remodel-
ing or replacing windows, it must be part of the application and in compliance. All window trim/
brickmold must be a traditional pattern with mitered corners (not trim board), at a maximum size 
of 3.5 inches. Trim/brickmold that is not mitered is not approved. 
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SODERSTROM’S PROFESSIONAL  
PAINTING:   
Specializing in residential home interior painting.  
Drywall Repair, Quality workmanship, Quality 
Materials.  In Business 20+ years. Insured.  
Credit Cards accepted.  Call for an estimate:  
Dennis or Alan (303) 922-4441.   
 
ARBORIST CONSULTANT:   
Jim McGannon. Site consultation, tree/shrub/
landscape inspections, diagnosis, appraisals, 
landscape design (i.e. xeriscape), much more.  
Certified Arborist and professional forester.  
Contact  forestermcgannon@gmail.com, 
(303) 526-1118, coloradotreearborist.com 
 
NET PROFIT BOOKKEEPING  -  

PROFESSIONAL BOOKKEEPING 

Tired of juggling numbers and paperwork, let us 

help. We are experienced professionals providing 

accurate record keeping at affordable rates. Let’s 

chat about your specific needs.   

Contact: info@netprofitbookkeeping.com,  

(720) 308-8130.  

 

ENCORE MUSIC ACADEMY: Affordable 
music lessons in the convenience of your home. 
Home school students welcome. Curriculum 
based guitar, bass guitar, piano/keyboard, and 
viola instruction.                                              
(720) 520-3800. 
 

 

BABYSITTING:   

Hi! My name is Lilah Rich. I am 13 years old and 

would love to help with your children this summer. 

I am Red Cross certified. I am reliable, trustwor-

thy, and responsible. I love to do art and read.  

Please call me at (720) 842-9667 

 

WINDOW WASHING:   

Hi, We are Ryker Vancil and Connor Carlson.  We 

wash ground level exterior windows and would 

love to wash your windows.  

Please text (720) 701-1490 for more information. 

  

BABYSITTER:   

Hi! I’m Isabella Martini, and I am a Red Cross 

certified babysitter. I am 16 years old, and I’m  

going to be a Junior at Creek. I would love to 

watch you children!   

Please contact me at (303) 718-2062. 

  

 PETSITTING SERVICE:   

Responsible and detail-oriented student with  

driver’s license providing personalized nurturing 

and reasonably-priced pet care. Available evenings 

and weekends.  

Text Skylar: (915) 248-8477. 

 

SERVICES 
Advertising in the Homestead Herald does not constitute 
an Association endorsement of services promoted.  We  
strongly recommend before using any service homeown-
ers contact references.  Names listed have not been en-
dorsed or evaluated in any way. 

TEEN SERVICES 

 Advertising in the Homestead Herald does not constitute 
an Association endorsement of services promoted.  We 
strongly recommend before using any service homeowners 
contact references.  Names listed have not been endorsed or 
evaluated in any way. 
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